# What's on ~ August 2018

- **02/08** Coffee & Chat 10.00am at the Boathouse Café (pre-book) **03/08** Suffolk Punch Trust Peter Pan, phone 411327 for tickets
- **04/08** Mini Fete 2.30pm. Glebe House, Rectory Road, Hollesley
- **08/08** Suffolk Punch Trust Discovery Day for Children, 10.30am (also 15.22.29/08)
- **10/08** Ladies Night Out Must prebook on 411793, 7.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall
- **11/08** Suffolk Punch Trust The Importance of Being Earnest, phone 411327 for tickets
- **18/08** Bawdsey Market 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall
- **19/08** Suffolk Punch Trust Horse & Dog Show, phone 411327 for information
- 22/08 Open House & Cream Tea 2.00-5.00pm, 2 East Lane
- **26/08** Shottisham Fete Noon-3.00pm, Church Car Park
- 01/09 Boyton Fete 1.00pm, Village Hall
- 16/09 Bawdsey Village Street Sale 10.00am, ring 411459 to book, £5 per house The Hall" Village Hall. Bawdsey

Bawdsey Radar Thursdays/Sundays/Bank Holiday Mondays 11.00am-4.00pm

Deben Ferry Every Day,10.00am-6.00pm

Boathouse Café Every Day, 11.00am-5.00pm

Shelby's, Warren Hill Weekdays 8.00am-4.00pm/Weekends 8.30am-3.00pm.

Suffolk Punch Trust/Wild Tayberry Café Wednesday-Monday 10.30am-5.00pm

Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 11.30am-Noon, the Village Hall

**Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team** Tel: 01473 613500, email: woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk. Dial 101 when less urgent than 999.

#### **AUGUST CHURCH SERVICES**

	Alderton	Bawdsey	Ramsholt
5	8.00am Holy Communion		
12	8.00am Holy Communion	11.00am Holy Communion	11.00am Matins
19	8.00am Holy Communion		
26		11.00am Morning Praise	11.00am Holy Communion

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey. All requests for christenings, weddings, etc contact Rev Michael Hatchett (07801 655199/01394 412052/michael.hatchett@yahoo.co.uk). For pastoral support, please contact Revd Judith Andrews (01394 411642/judith.andrews@btinternet.com)

If you'd like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please email louiselennard127@btinternet.com.

### THE PENINSULA2018 POPPY PROJECT - OUTSIDE CINEMA - WAR HORSE

In Association with The Sutton Hall Estate

1 September 2018 at The Sutton Hall Estate, IP12 3JJ

Tickets £20 each or £60 for a family of four

All proceeds to the RBL Suffolk Poppy Appeal and Suffolk Punch Trust Ticket info at peninsula2018.org/warhorse or email jenny@peninsula2018.org

# **Bawdsey Bulletin**

August 2018 No. 201

# OPEN HOUSE & CREAM TEA – FUNDRAISING FOR ALZHEIMER'S SOCIETY 2 EAST LANE, BAWDSEY ~ 22 AUGUST, 2.00-5.00PM IN MEMORY OF THE LATE LADY MARGARET KEEBLE

My parents loved Bawdsey and were normally down here in the summer. They first bought a cottage in Alma Terrace in 1967, and moved to East Lane some years later. My mother especially loved to celebrate her birthday here. We took on the cottage and a number of people have asked about the work that's been going on to it. So we thought it would be nice to open the house as a celebration on August 22nd which was her birthday. It's still a work in progress (the garden is for next year) but we hope people might like to drop in and see the transformation so far, have a cream tea and donate to Alzheimer's Society for research into the condition that affected my mother. All welcome.

Sally Keeble & Andrew Porter

# **MICHAEL GRAHAM**

Joan, Liz and Margaret would like to sincerely thank everyone for their generous donations of food, help and support during their very sad loss.

### WAR MEMORIAL

The refurbishment of the memorial should be finished by the end of July. The difference is already amazing. Thanks to everyone who has contributed so generously towards the renovation.

The next part is the mosaic planned for the grass area. We need to decide how big it should be, what it should contain, the design, how to interpret the design into mosaic, how best to deal with the existing grass surround, what sort of base the mosaic should have, acquiring the mosaics, and the best way to actually assemble and lay them. We hope to have some advice from someone who knows about mosaics but would like people who can help with any of the other things mentioned. If you can help in any way please contact Rawdon 411459 or John Temple 410082.

# TIM COOPER

We are so grateful for the messages of sympathy and support we have received from friends and neighbours since Tim's passing. We live in a truly caring community. Thank you.

Linda, Sarah, Karen & Ethan, Weavers Cottage

# BAWDSEY STREET GARAGE SALE & CAR BOOT Sunday 16 September, 10.00am-2.00pm

We would like to know by 20 August who wants to participate. The cost is £5 per pitch, all proceeds will go towards the War Memorial renovation. Rawdon 411459.

#### ST MARY'S CHURCH NOTES

Services – Sunday 29 July Joint Holy Communion (CW) for the seven churches of the Deben Benefice parishes at 11.00am at St Mary's Bawdsey led by the Revd David Murdock of Orford. Sunday 12 August 11.00am Holy Communion (CW) led by Revd Ruth Hatchett. Sunday 26 August at 11.00am Morning Praise led by Reader Lydia Calvesbert and Elder Joy Andrews.

**Shottisham Fete** Sunday 26 August, Noon-3.00pm, Church car park, in aid of Church funds.

**Hollesley Church Recital** for piano and cello, 2.30pm on Sunday 12 August. Entrance by donation.

**Suffolk Historic Churches Trust** 'Ride and Stride', 9.00am-5.00pm on Saturday 8 September in support of the fabric of the Churches of Suffolk.

**Sabbatical Presentation** by Revd Ruth Hatchett in Hollesley Church on Saturday 15 September at 10.00am.

# BAWDSEY HAVEN YACHT CLUB ~ SATURDAY 6 OCTOBER 2018 COACH TRIP TO NORFOLK FOR BROADS CRUISE & VISIT TO BRESSINGHAM STEAM MUSEUM & GARDENS

The trip starts at Horning, where we board the Southern Comfort (a luxurious pretend stern wheeler), sailing at 10.30am on a 1½ hour river cruise down the Bure to Ranworth Broad and back. Next we visit Bressingham Steam Museum and Gardens for the afternoon. This includes unlimited rides on three steam railways and three rides on the Galloper steam roundabout, plus the famous gardens started by the late Alan Bloom. Finally we return to Aldeburgh for a fish and chip supper. Return from Aldeburgh will be approximately 8.00pm.

Cost, including coach, Broads trip and Steam Museum is £35 per person (children half price). The fish and chip supper is to be paid to the restaurant direct and is not included in the overall cost.

Pick up points: Alderton Village Hall 7.30am, Hollesley Shepherd and Dog 7.40am, Melton Railway Station 8.00pm. To book contact Nick Rose, BHYC Honorary Secretary, 55 The Street, Alderton, tel 01394 410258, mobile 07799 236131 or email Nicholas.rose@uwclub.net by 28.09.18 stating pick up point. Non-members are welcome.

# TRAFFIC LIGHTS - FORD HILL, SHOTTISHAM

We have been informed that it is likely that the lights will be there for some time, we have heard October. Batteries are normally changed weekly. In the event of a malfunction please call the Palmer Group on 01473 834960 (weekdays only). We realise that this may be frustrating for some people, but please spare a thought for the two cottages on the Bridge, we cannot see the lights and therefore it is very difficult for us to get out of our drives. We would also ask people to adhere to the speed limit which is 30mph. Thank you.

Dawn & Ray Kay, Brook Cottage

#### THE PENINSULA PRACTICE

Alderton 01394 411641 & Orford 01394 450315 www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk

DAY	ALDERTON	ORFORD	HOLLESLEY
Monday	8.00am to <b>2.30pm</b>	8.00am to 6.30pm	1.30pm to <b>5.30pm</b>
Tuesday	8.00am to 6.30pm	CLOSED	
Wednesday	8.00am to 6.30pm	8.00am to <b>1.00pm</b>	
Thursday	8.00am to 6.30pm	8.00am to <b>1.00pm</b>	
Friday	8.00am to 6.30pm	8.00am to <b>1.00pm</b>	

Please note when a surgery is closed during the day, your call will be automatically transferred to the other site without the need to re-dial.

**Staying Cool in a Heatwave –** Most of us look forward to the warmer weather and feeling some sun on our faces, but it is important to be prepared for hot weather as high temperatures can be dangerous to your health. Please follow the link below for health advice during this time. <a href="https://www.ageuk.org.uk/information-advice/health-wellbeing/mind-body/staying-cool-in-a-heatwave/">https://www.ageuk.org.uk/information-advice/health-wellbeing/mind-body/staying-cool-in-a-heatwave/</a>

Surgery Closures – Bank Holiday Monday, 27 August 2018

### **BAWDSEY RADAR TRUST**

The Duke of Gloucester visited Bawdsey Radar on Friday 13 July to formally open the museum. The sun shone and the Duke was pleased to meet everyone and find out more about the history of radar's role in the Battle of Britain.

A big thanks to everyone who supported the day and lent various items and an especial thank you to the pupils and staff from Bawdsey Primary School who created not only a warm welcome for the Royal visitor but also very stylish, handmade bunting and flags!

The museum will be open Thursdays and Sundays as usual in August and additionally Bank Holiday Monday 27 August.

Looking ahead, to celebrate and support Heritage Open Days the museum will be open free of charge on Sunday 9 September 10.00am to 4.00pm. We look forward to seeing you soon!

# **SOLAR TOGETHER SUFFOLK**

If you've been thinking about installing solar panels for your home, a new scheme will make the process easier for you. Solar Together Suffolk is a scheme backed by councils across Suffolk, using the power of bulk-buying – where approved suppliers can offer you a discounted price as they receive a large number of orders. All you need to do is register your details at www.solartogethersuffolk.co.uk. There is NO obligation to buy and you will reduce your electricity bills and help Suffolk to become the Greenest County. You only have until 21 August 2018 to register your details.

#### **BLUE RABBIT CAFE**

Visit the Blue Rabbit Cafe at Shottisham campsite for home-grown, home-cooked breakfasts and pop-up wood-fired pizza evenings - see www.bluerabbitcafe and www.petespizzas.co.uk for dates, times and more details.

# **PARISH COUNCIL NEWS**

Litter at Bawdsey Quay: The council would like to thank villagers who are picking up and bagging litter at Bawdsey Quay. The hot weather has meant that more visitors are parking along the river front, including camper vans, and litter is overflowing the bins. The council has contacted Suffolk Norse to ask for an additional bin collection during the summer holidays. It has also asked that notices be put on the black bins asking visitors to put excess litter in the green bins on the Quay. If anyone would like to be part of a formal litter picking team, please contact the Clerk.

**Hedges**: Home owners are asked to trim back their hedges, especially those whose gardens front The Street or Ferry Road. It has been reported to the council that in some cases overgrown hedges are forcing motorists to move into the middle of the road, causing a potential traffic hazard.

**New Councillor:** At July's PC meeting, Emma Aldous was co-opted on to the parish council. Her details are on the website and the PC notice board.

**Defibrillator:** Use of the defibrillator outside the village hall is open to everyone in an emergency situation. In an emergency, dial 999 and begin using the equipment which talks you through the resuscitation process. The ambulance service contacts the First Responder in the area. A training course will take place in the autumn.

**Speedwatch:** The police have now approved a site outside the Village Hall for the Speedwatch team to operate from. Once volunteers have been trained, they should be operating Speedwatch from August.

**Local Plan:** The first draft of the Local Plan has been published and consultation on it runs from Friday 20 July, to 5.00pm on Friday 14 September 2018. A drop in session to review the plans is taking place on Monday 6tAugust from 4.00-7.30pm at SCDC offices, East Suffolk House, Riduna Park, Melton. Copies of the First Draft Local Plan can be found on the Council's website at:

www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/planning/local-plans/suffolk-coastal-local-plan/local-plan-review/

Alternatively copies of the document are available at local libraries (including mobile libraries) across the district.

The Suffolk Coastal Local Plan is a framework document which will outline how the council sees the district developing over the next couple of decades. It covers the period to 2036 and contains the suggested planning policies, which will be used to determine planning applications in the area in the future. It also sets out the level of growth which needs to be planned for and identifies where that growth could be located and how it should be delivered. The Parish Council will respond as a body but individuals are also encouraged to respond.

# ART CLASSES FOR BEGINNERS

To be tutored by local artist Diana North, held in the Memorial Hall, Sutton from September onwards.....date to be advised. Hours 10.00am to 4.00pm. All materials supplied. Maximum 12 per class. Teas/coffees, biscuits etc provided. Cost of class £58. Improvement workshops to follow. For further information and to book telephone 07468 456062 or email: dinorth@outlook.com.

# PENINSULA VILLAGES COMMUNITY LAND TRUST Inaugural meeting of Peninsula Villages CLT

On 3 July vast numbers of people were glued to their televisions watching the England team creating footballing history. Meanwhile in Hollesley Village Hall, speakers on behalf of the Peninsula Villages CLT and an audience of around sixty people were together creating an historic event of a different kind - but perhaps a very important one for all of us who live in villages on the peninsula.

Chaired by Anna Hardwick assisted by PVCLT trustees and guest speaker Debbie Wildridge, the meeting opened with a clear overview of the structure and purpose of a Community Land Trust. The audience had a chance to ask questions and make comments about this new and exciting venture.

The knowledge and commitment of the speakers, who dealt with practical matters such as the setting up, governance, policies, and the financial basis for offering genuinely affordable housing in our very expensive part of the world, was clearly appreciated by the audience. A measure of their success in reaching their audience was most signed up to become voting members through the payment of a pound membership at the end of the evening.

In years to come there could be many people, young and old, who will have the chance of somewhere to live in our villages thanks to this initiative. If offers a great chance for people not to be priced out of the area.

Application forms are available from Gerry Bathe and Christine Block and on the website: www.peninsulavillagesclt.org

#### SUFFOLK FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE ADVICE

The public are urged to be aware of the potential risks posed by fire during a dry spell, especially when using barbecues or disposing of smoking materials. In 2011 fire crews attended 255 incidents in the county between 1 April and 1 July including a large number of heath land and countryside fires. Fires in the countryside can easily be started accidentally, or even deliberately. A carelessly discarded cigarette can lead to a huge fire, where the results to the wildlife can be devastating. Please follow these basic guidelines to keep Suffolk free from fire:

Basic Guidelines Do not discard cigarettes in the countryside

Do not leave glass items around after a picnic or barbecue

Put all litter in the bin

Do not light barbecues or fires

If you see a fire in the countryside, report it immediately

Don't attempt to tackle fires that can't be put out with a bucket of water – leave the area as quickly as possible

**Barbecues** Site barbecues well away from anything flammable, such as sheds/fences/shrubs

Never build fires in fields or forests

Position the barbecue on a firm, level base and shelter it from gusts of wind

Keep at least one bucket of water handy – just in case

Use recommended fluids or fire lighters when starting a barbecue

Never use any flammable liquid such as petrol to start or revive a bonfire/barbecue If things go wrong, dial 999 immediately

www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net